
To God be the glory, great things He has done!  Welcome 
to these 4th quarter 2014 mission highlights from 
Firstlight International.  Each one tells an amazing story 

of what is being accomplished through a great 
team of dedicated people.  Real needs are 

being met and lives are being changed!  
Thank you for standing with us in the work.  
We look forward to your partnership in 
2015 and beyond.

Dan & Debbie Ecker

This group meets at a Thai elementary school in Khon Kaen, 
Thailand. This is where they met Christ during the eye care 
screening outreach for evangelism with Dr. George Rooney, 
HSM. Now they are ‘having church’ at this location each week. 
The response has been amazing! Through these types of ‘cell‘ or 
‘home church‘ type meetings many more can hear the Gospel. 
The blankets they received are an added blessing from the Lord!

New Cells Being Planted in Thailand

These mission highlights are taken from the Firstlight International monthly newsletters. To find out more 
about our projects, how to pray or to send a donation, visit us online, call, e-mail or write to us today!
Firstlight International, P.O. Box 252, Springdale, PA 15144-0252
www.firstlightinternational.net - info@firstlightinternational.net - 724.254.6145

Pray for Thailand.
Thailand is the primary 
country where Firstlight 
is working. Your prayers 
throughout this year 
can make a difference.

OCT - NOV - DEC 2014 

Inside Myanmar - An Opportune Time

A Decision to 
Follow Christ

A decision to follow Christ was made by a Thai girl during a recent 
visit with our Firstlight Fellowship Church in Nong Bua Lam Phu, 
Thailand. She now is in a better place to discover God’s great plan for 
her life. Through faith in Christ her sins have been forgiven and she 
has eternal life with Him. An exciting moment in the life of the church 
there also. It didn’t take much effort to bring us into the presence of 
God through worship, prayer and singing. Testimonies were given by 
members which set the tone for what was about to take place. This 
young girl now has a common experience shared by all of us that day: 
To know the love of our Heavenly Father through his Son Jesus Christ 
and to be born again by his Holy Spirit. As an invitation was given to 
receive Christ she came forward and asked the Lord into her life. PTL!

I (Dan) am always amazed how the Lord directs my steps. I first 
went into Myanmar in 1997. Our team of three went in to prayer 
walk strategic places around the country: Rangoon, Mandalay, 
Pagon and the city of Phee to the west. By God’s grace we led 
several to Christ and found a great door of effectual service. 
Seventeen years later as a ministry we find ourselves being led 
by the Lord back here with countless numbers of opportunities 
to teach, train, and to mobilize a network of Spirit-filled Baptist 
churches in Kalaymyo, and in Yangon to reach the unreached. 
In October, I taught a group of 60 current and alumni students 
of the Emmanuel Theological Seminary in Kalaymyo.
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